
DCN 8576 DCN 8599









 
Reference phone call from Mr. Thomas Pantelides to Mr. James Russell dated 1 
August 2005 and attached email, same subject. 
 
Mr. Pantelides asked for DCMA clarification on two aspects of the BRAC 
recommendation to move DCMA HQ and associated HQ activities to Ft. Lee VA: 
 
- Was the mission impact to move DCMA HQ away from the National Capital 
Region (NCR) adequately addressed in the analysis to include consideration of 
access to airports and the need to be close to senior customers and 
stakeholders?  Are there synergies at the proposed Ft Lee location with 
customers and stakeholders?  
 
- Has there been a change to the space requirements since DCMA submitted its 
original certified data? 
 
Answer to Question 1.  With regard to the mission impacts of moving DCMA 
HQ out of the NCR, the answer is no – these questions were not asked in the 
data calls and DCMA did not provide any information outside the data calls.   
 
Discussion.  DCMA worked closely with the Headquarters and Support Activity 
(HSA) Joint Cross Steering Group (JCSG) and provided the specific data they 
requested.  DCMA responded to two (2) specific questions posed in the original 
data call that were used to evaluate the mission need for DCMA to remain in the 
NCR.  These questions centered on meetings between DCMA Senior Executive 
Service (SES) leaders and DoD/Federal Government Senior Executives and 
Congress.  In addition we responded to two (2) questions regarding the existence 
of a statutory requirement to remain in our current location, and a statutory 
requirement to be in the DC area.  
 
The meeting question asked how many times our SES members and 
Flag/General Officers held in-person meetings in the DC area with Senior 
Executives of DoD and other federal government entities and how many times 
our senior leadership met with members of Congress and their staffs.  In our 
particular case, with only eight (8) SES members (2 of which are located at field 
activities in Boston MA and Los Angeles CA) and one General Officer, our 
meeting counts were unquestionably lower in number than other activities with 
higher graded leadership positions.   However, other DCMA Headquarters 
personnel, generally at the GS-14/15 level frequently attend senior level DoD 
meetings, participate in Integrated Process Teams (IPTs), policy working groups, 
and acquisition advisory panels.  We were not asked questions, via the data calls 
or otherwise, concerning DCMA senior leadership transportation and/or travel 
requirements within the agency, i.e. to and from DCMA field offices, or to and 
from major customer activities e.g., Military Buying Commands.  
 



BRAC data call questions, by their nature, were very quantitative.  Qualitative 
information, such as the need to be close to major airport facilities or in close 
proximity to high level customers, was not asked for in the data call nor was 
information about these qualitative factors provided by DCMA.  There simply was 
not a forum for that type information.  As the HSA JCSG indicated in their memo 
to you, DCMA was only asked to provide data on one scenario – the move to Ft 
Lee.  We know of no other options that were explored nor any other scenarios 
studied which included DCMA remaining in the NCR.       
 
Regarding any synergies with other activities at Ft. Lee, we don’t see any.  Ft 
Lee does not currently house any major DCMA customers or stakeholders.  
Activities moving to Ft Lee include predominantly Commissary Support and 
Logistics Training activities – neither of which are DCMA customers or 
stakeholders. 
 
Answer to Question 2.   In response to the second issue about changes in 
space requirements, the answer is yes – in the time between our original data 
submission and our response to the scenario data call, our requirements 
changed due to changes in the way the Agency is organizing Information 
Technology and Human Resources personnel.  
 
Discussion.   After the initial data calls, we were presented with a specific 
Scenario Data Request described as “Close 1 leased space location in 
Springfield, VA and relocate DCMA Headquarters to Ft. Lee.”  We were only 
asked to respond to the Ft. Lee scenario.  No other options/scenarios were 
provided or solicited.  This data call asked for numbers of individuals to be duty 
stationed at Ft. Lee, as well as any special needs space such as communications 
centers, IT facilities, dining facilities, auditorium facilities, etc.  We provided our 
most up-to-date projection of number of DCMA and support contractor personnel 
to be stationed at Ft. Lee. This estimate was slightly higher than originally 
provided (Capacity Data Call) because of re-alignments and consolidations 
mainly impacting our IT and Human Resources organizations, implemented since 
the original data call. 
 
Since the data calls ask for us to project for FY 2010, further variations are 
expected based on budget and FTE realities.  As the HSA JCSG suggests in 
their memorandum, the specifics on the size and space requirements of any new 
building would need to be reevaluated prior to starting construction.  The need for 
dining facilities, auditoriums, etc would be dependent on availability at whatever 
location is ultimately selected.   
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